Instructional Development Division
VC Elect & Program Planner: Dr. Michelle Epstein Garland, mgarlan2@uscupstate.edu
The Instructional Development Division of the Southern States Communication Association invites submissions for papers and panels on any instructional communication topic for the 2022 convention. Submissions centered on the convention theme, "Resilience through Resistance,"  (e.g., transition to online/remote teaching, necessary changes becoming permanent, student resistance to new or adapted learning policies, pedagogy of flexibility and compassion, dialectical tensions during the pandemic, the changing role of the syllabus) are especially encouraged. The Division also welcomes submissions addressing related topics such as, but not limited to, student skill development for a changing workplace, student motivation in a COVID world, what we have taught our students during the pandemic (intentionally or unintentionally, e.g., student accountability, work ethic, deadlines, authority), impact of pandemic on international studies/students, and issues with proctoring software. The Division's top graduate student paper will be submitted to be considered for the Association's Robert Bostrom Young Scholar Award.
Please save your paper/panel proposal as a Word Document and submit it through the SSCA conference submission system: https://www.xcdsystem.com/ssca/member  no later than midnight CST on Friday, October 1, 2021. 
The submitted paper should be limited to no more than 25 pages (not including references and appendices) with an abstract of no more than 100 words. All papers should be stripped of any identifying information for anonymous review. Student submissions should be labeled clearly with "student" on the title page. Panel proposals should include a title, abstract of less than 100 words, rationale, titles for individual presentations (if applicable), as well as names and contact information for all participants. Panels with participants representing a variety of institutions are given priority. 
Authors must read the statement of professional responsibility and assent during the online submission.
A/V should be requested only if essential to the presentation; availability cannot be guaranteed. 
Please contact Michelle Garland at mgarlan2@uscupstate.edu with the subject line “SSCA Submissions” should you have any questions or other inquiries.
